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Minutes of the NC CPS Training Committee Meeting

Conference Call on June 23, 2009
Members Present: Kathy Mellown, Renae Harris, Ryan Jackson, Amy Krise, Meg Langston, Jody Piatt, Richard Sales, Cecilia Saloni, Leigha Shepler, Alan Stulick, Myron Waddell, Linda Wiandt, Kim Wittig, Robin Deal

CPS Executive Committee Members present: Bill Hall, and Kelly Ransdell

Instructor Certification:  Bill presented information on lead instructors and mandatory on-line quiz. Some issues with the quiz have been identified and sent to Kerry C. at Safe Kids.  Kelly, Amy and Kathy have also taken the quiz.  All stated it was good information and really made you think.

Instructor candidate Application:  Application has been corrected and finalized.  Myron moved to accept and Linda seconded the motion and all approved.  Steve Stuart from Fort Bragg Fire is going through the process currently.  At this time there are no other applicants or interest in becoming an instructor.
Permanent Checking Stations:  Corrections made and information will be put into a final package to mail. 

Buckle Up Website:  has been updated to share information with OSFM, GHSP and HSRC.  Contact information can be changed by the agency.  Reports may be generated by the agency.  Site will be user friendly and flexible.  Committee will be able to access in July.  Will need to use user name and password.  Of note, the website will list what counties are served by what programs and there will also be a training calendar where those with authorization may enter information.  Agency data will be entered in the new system eliminating the need to report by the end of the month.

Conference Overview:  Leah presented overview of conference.  Picked out recurrent themes such as rear-facing longer, European/Australian standards, upper weight limits for rear-facing, newer compact vehicles, difficult installations, vehicle update (current and on the horizon); misuse by grandparents, church and community day care; 15 passenger vans, resources and funding; product updates.  Several options were discussed for hands-on for product updates.  Maybe a general session followed by interaction with more structure to protect the presenter rather than try to please everyone.  Also suggested not having “basic seats” but some of the newer more intimidating ones.

Concern was expressed over the many “missed responses” in the Fact or Fiction segment.  Information was very basic and should have been answered by most everyone.  Suggested that having the site reference for the question would be helpful.  
Topic suggestion:  Resources – websites, Safe Kids, registering recalls, CHOP, how to use forms. Funding resources for seats, grants.  Have all presenters post resources for information.  

Other suggestion:  Survey Monkey?  Sarah sent Kathy topics from other conferences:  Crash dynamics and triage, Funding, Car Seat Testing for preemies, Senior checker update, protection laws, aviation safety.

Committee decided to do matrix at next meeting to determine workshops.  

Safe Kids Forms will change in July.  Will run a trial in July then release.

Kelly gave updates on the following: 1) conditional approval from GHSP for committee, conference and instructors.  2) Not many are taking advantage of scholarships for training and there is risk of losing if not used.  3) Permanent checking station grants have been awarded.  Awaiting word on funding for next year.  4) Buckle up seats have been delivered.  5) LATCH manuals have been ordered.  6)Sgt. Brewer and Kevin will be doing belt demo at State Fair.
Class update:  Issues with local programs and lack of flexibility.  Need to give options for dates.  Training request form must be completed and submitted prior to proceeding with class.  Resources are limited and must be shared.  Upcoming classes in Sanford, Alamance are covered.  Wilson class 11/3-6 needs instructors.  Fall and winter schedule is being made.  
Meeting adjourned at 1105 by Kathy.

Next meeting:  Conference call 7/28/09

August meeting 18th because of a conference.  
Draft: July 28, 2009
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